Victoria Insight Meditation Society (VIMS)
Minutes of the Victoria IMS Council
December 3, 2012
A meeting of the VIMS council was held at the home of Brock Brown and June Fukushima, Victoria, B.C. on December 3, 2012. The meeting commenced at 1:20 p.m. after a brief meditation.
Present:
Brock Brown

chair


Joyce Elliott

retreat operations


John Hilditch

secretary



Theresa Aspol



Bruce MacRae

technology and communications


June Fukushima
treasurer
Regrets
Rod House


Lawrie Thicke was present as a guest at the meeting until joining the council towards the end of the meeting.

1.
Approval of the agenda:  Several items were added to the agenda. It was moved by Brock Brown that the agenda be approved as amended. The motion received unanimous endorsement. Brock declared the motion Implemented.

2.
Approval of the minutes of the November 5, 2012 meeting. It was moved by Theresa Aspol that the minutes be approved as circulated. The motion received unanimous endorsement. Brock declared the motion Implemented. The minutes did not acknowledge Joan Glover’s valuable assistance in developing the Financial Policy.
3.
Business arising from the minutes and updates:

· James Baraz’s Friday evening talk, week-end retreat and Sunday evening talk were very successful. The retreat attendance was 90 on Saturday and 85 on Sunday; administration dana for the retreat was $2.625. Net dana for the Friday evening talk was $50.55. Expanding the number of registrants to 100 appeared to have worked well. It was a little crowded but everyone accepted that we wished as many as possible to be able to attend. The council believes that it is not necessary to place a limit on the number registering for our retreats; Constant Contact will be set at 150. Bruce commented that the use of an iPad device or smartphone interferes with the proper functioning of those with hearing devices.  We will ask retreat managers to ask that iPads or smartphones be turned off or set to “airplane mode”.
· We will explore the possibility of using an alternate registration software. Constant Contact is awkward in that one cannot copy information from a previous retreat when entering information for a new retreat.

· A U.S. $ bank draft has been sent to the Embracing Simplicity Hermitage for $985.40; this includes the dana given to Venerable Pannavati for her two talks, plus a donation from Victoria IMS of $84.
· We have received a refund of $84 from the Fairfield Gonzales Community Association for the problem with the Garry Oak Room rental on November 3; this refund was added to the money sent to the Embracing Simplicity Hermitage. We also have been promised a free rental of Garry Oak Room in the future.

· Kevin Griffin has confirmed that he will teach a “Buddhism and Recovery” week-end retreat on March 23/24, 2013. Goward House has been booked.

· The Finance Policy was pre-circulated, modified according to the suggestions made at the last council meeting. The council thanks Joan Glover, past treasurer, for her work with June in preparing this policy. 
· VIMS has received two boxes of dhamma books, one from Wat Metta (courtesy of Piriya Nowak), the other from Birken Forest Monastery.

4.
June presented the Treasurer’s Report. The balance in VIMS bank accounts on November 30 was $8,393.54.  The council reviewed the income and disbursements for the General Fund and the Discretionary Fund, and the Retreat Financial Summary. The council acknowledged that VIMS is in a healthy financial situation. We discussed options for use of the anticipated year-end surplus but will continue this discussion after the financial year-end.

June presented a draft 2013 budget. Based on conservative assumptions VIMS would end the year with -$450.


The council thanked June for her fine work and lucid reports.

5.
Bruce reported that our database was corrupted and unavailable for two days while it was fixed. He does not know the reason for the corruption. He will see that the database is backed up on a monthly basis.

6.
June Fukushima moved that a Forum on the VIMS website be offered to a group of graduated Community Dharma Leaders. Apart from  June and Brock’s abstentions the motion received unanimous endorsement. Brock declared the motion Implemented.


Bruce MacRae moved that an evaluation component be added to granting this forum.  Apart from Brock’s abstention the motion received unanimous endorsement. Brock declared the motion Implemented.

7.
Liliana and Miguel have offered their home for a ½ day retreat on December 26. June Fukushima moved that VIMS sponsor this retreat and advertize it in the newsletter. The motion received unanimous endorsement. Brock declared the motion Implemented.

8.
2013 Retreats: 
· The council discussed the need for managers for the 2013 retreats.

· John will ask Heather if she needs lodging for her January 26/27 retreat. Two offers were made from possible hosts.

· We have yet to hear from Adrianne Ross regarding the possibility of her teaching a November, 2013 week-end retreat.

9. 
2014 Retreats:
· James Baraz is favourable to teaching a retreat in September, 2014. He also suggests that he and Jane Baraz could teach an “Awakening Joy” course on the week-end before or after the retreat. 

· Heather Martin has asked Venerable Pannavati to co-teach with her on Salt Spring Island in March, 2014. Brock will explore the possibility of her giving a talk before or after this retreat.
10.
2015 Retreats:
· Christina Feldman is favourably inclined to teach a week-end retreat in 2015.

11.
There is no update for the Study Group which will meet next Sunday. John will report at the next meeting.


12.
A Volunteer Social Gathering pot-luck will be held at Brock and June’s home at 6 p.m. on December 8.
13.
Brock Brown moved to accept Joyce Elliott's resignation from the Council and to appoint Lawrie Thicke as her replacement. The motion received unanimous endorsement. Brock declared the motion Implemented. Council members thanked Joyce for her valuable contributions to council and to our sangha. In virtue of becoming a council member Lawrie becomes a Member of Victoria Insight Meditation Society

14.
The next council meeting will be held at the home of Lawrie Thicke at 1:15 on February 11, 2013.

The meeting terminated at 4:15


Brock Brown, Chair


John Hilditch, Secretary
